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Fiialwords...

The end of my term as Executive Direc-
_ tor has arrived. As I leave this position, T
leave with many good experiences and
some bad ones too.. The GGLE has gone
through many years of cyclical ups and
downs; this past year was definitely a low
ebb for the group. During the initial part of
~my elected year (April to September), we
experienced financial hardships and the
level of membership participation dropped.
However, these problems didn't stop
the dedicated people from sticking around
and continuing the fight to keep the group
alive. We held monthly baseball games
with WOODS during the summer months;
we held a couple of fund raising garage
sales that were successful; we had a couple
of unsuccessful car rallies; we hosted a
successful CLGRO Education Conference
and our monthly dances brought in rev-
enue depending on the month.

With the new year came new ideas and

~ anew bar. Located on MacDonnell Street,

33MAC couldn't have come at a better
time.. We now hold our monthly dances
there. The gay and lesbian community in
Guelph now have a choice for social gath-
erings; hopefully, the "stone throwing" at
the GGLE for not meeting the needs of the
community's homosexual population ends.
My only response to the people who feel

_strongly about this issue is, "What have

you done to change this?" We need to stick
together as gays and lesbians in order to

educate and end the ensuing homophobia.

My congratulations to the team on the
new Executive Committee. There's a lot of
work to be done to re-establish morale in
the group. I wish them all the best. My final
words, as Executive Director, to all those
people who stuck with the group an con-
tributed to its continued success and exist-
ence in the last year, a heartfelt THANK
YOU.

Reggie

the next GGLE dance . . .

Friday, April 24

- 33 MacDonnell Street Guelph

9 pm ’til 1 am
Light snacks will be served

_Executlve Director

l\"'

We’h_éve a New
Executive Committee ! !

-LinS.
Financial Director ~ - John B.
Publicity Director - Tammy K.
Dance Director - -Tim S.
Education Director - Stephen M.
Activities Directors (2) - Vacant

Lynda and Jenniferhave both offered to
assist with activities for the summer
months. If you are interested in being an
Activities Director, and you hold a valid
GGLE membership, please contact Lin.

- Some Words from the New

Executive Committee

Executive Director. Hi, I'm pleased to
become the GGLE's new Executive Direc-
tor. I feel this role will be both challenging
and exciting. For the past three years have
been working on the GGLE's Gayline,

assisting others; answering questions and -

supplying information to members of the
Gay and Lesbian Community of Guelph.

This term, we, the new executive, are
planning exciting Tuesday night meetings,
social outings, and we are continuing our
successful monthly dances. I look forward
to this year and feel the new executive will
strengthen the GGLE.

I hope that you will continue supporung

the GGLE. After all, the group is here for
You (the Lesbian and Gay Community).

* Without your support, we cannot continue.

So "come out". Laugh with us, grow with

~ us, and be part of the 1992193 GGLE. It

looks promising . . . Really!

Financial Director. Hi, I'm John B.
your new Financial Director. Having been
involved in campus activities for the last

. four years, I guess it's only natural that I

now find myself on the GGLE Executive.
So let's see you at the meetings . . . where

“we're always selling memberships!

_ Publicity Director. Happy Spring to
our readers and to the new GGLE Execu-
tive! I am serving as the Publicity Director
for the GGLE this term. I am pleased to co-
ordinate an informative and somewhat
entertaining newsletter for the members of
our community. I anticipate some invigor-
ating changes for the group and its Execu-
tive—the floggings will continue until moral
improves!—through individual and com-
maunal commitment and support. I believe
we will endure this time of change.

Note: Please! Submit literature—arti-
cles; stories; poems; artwork; ANYTHING!—
to the GGLE office for upcoming newslet-
ters. :

- Tammy

Dance Director. Greetings and saluta-
tions everyone. You all made my last term

lesbian an

XTRA!

Your key to Toronto’s

gny tommunlty




Sunday 'Monday Thursday Friday Saturday

GLLOW Night : Gaywire

Modern Languages Bidg. CIUT 89.5 FM
. (519) 748-5556 | 10 pm, Room 104 7 'til 8 pm

(519) 763-2255 | yniversity of Waterloo :
(519)884-GLOW4S60) GRFS . (519) 72 2 o QEM Coffee House
(416) 276 @ PFLAG (Mary Jones) (416) 457 . Unitarian Hall

; ; 84 S. Service Road
Remember to call the GGLE Gayline for updates on any calendar events! - Mississauga. 8 pm

Phone Nuinbors of Intérest

GGLE-GAYLINE ~ (519) 836-4550 ACCKWA
QGGLE-Office (519) 824-4120 ext. 8575 ACGWC

Grand River Free Spirit
Community Church
'Sarvice held at Unitarian
Fellowship House 7:00pm
136 Allen St. E., Waterloo

Call GRFS office for any

changes.

6

QGLE

Summer Planning

8 pm UC 536
University of Guelph

GLLOW Night
as above

Gaywire as above
GEM as above

PFLAG — Sharing
Christ Church, 4 Elizabeth
Street North, Brampton
8pm ;

10

12

QGGLE

Social Night
8pmUCS536
University of Guelph

_] GLLOW Night

15

as above -

Karaoke Night at
33 MAC 9 pm 'til 2 am

Gaywire as above

GEM as above

GGLE

Movie Night

8 pm UC 536
University of Guelph
Deadline for May '92
newsletter

GLLOW Night
as above

Gaywlnasabovo »

GEM as above

GGLE Dance
Thirty-Three MAC

1 33 MacDonnell Street

Guelph
9 pin il 1 am

24

26

GRFS as above

- 28
GGLE
Open Forum Discussion
8 pm UC 536
University of Guelph

GLLOW Night
as above

Gaywire as above

GEM as above




50 enjoyable, that I'm compelled to "stride
with pride” for another one. Now that the
proprietors of 33MAC (Gord, Rodney, and

‘Tim) have so graciously provided us with *

anew venue for our dances, I must confess
that there is a lot less work involved in
putting on a dance. However, the dances
still require volunteer help and 1 will be
counting on you all to lend a helping hand.
It's a pleasure to be involved with a group
such as ourselves. Hats off to all.

i Tim

P.S. Nicole. I may still need you.

Education Director. Hi Everyone! My
name is Stephen McGurk and I'm the Edu-
cation Director for the 1992-93 term of the
GGLE Executive.

I started attending meetings back in
1987 but left to back-pack across
Scarborough for a few years. I bring back
with me experience with such organiza-
tions as Fife House, ACT, Lesbian and Gay
Pride Committee, Fruit Cocktail, just to
name a few.

I hope to help steer the group in new
directions in the upcoming with the help of
my fellow executive members; I would

" also like to see a return by some of the

members who have decided, for whatever
_reason, to leave the group. With a new
executive, we have some great new ideas

experience of the community as a whole in
-order- to make the next year a successful
one.

Help save the Court
Challenges Program

The Court Challenges Program pro-
vides funding to disadvantaged groups and
individuals to defend - the- constitutional
equality rights guaranteed in the Charter of
Rights and Freedoms. Without this fund-
ing, people will not be able to go to court
to defend their rights and freedoms.

Thanks to this program, women, offi-
cial language minorities, visible minori-
ties, lesbians and gays, persons with dis-
abilities, and other disadvantaged groups
have been able to use the courts to force the
federal govérnment to respect its consulu-
tional obligations.

On 27 February 1992, the federal gov-
ernment cancelled this essential program.

Please help save this program!

- Write to the Hon. Gerry Weiner, the

Minister responsible for the Program.
- Write to you Member of Parliament, to

the. Prime Minister, to the Hon. Kim

Campbell, Minister of Justice, etc. .

for the future but we need the input and . . Continued on page 6
H’GHER P.0. BOX 446
uota s
TORONTO, ONTARIO
PRESS  mss 259

466-3038 /| 929-2820
Quota Magazine, a magazine for lesbians
~ is now available in the GGLE office.
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Contmued from page 4
Remember letters to parhament are
“free!
- Write to the Court Challen ges Program
‘to express you support at 902-251
Laurier Avenue West, Ottawa, Ontario
K1P6J6, (613) 564-6707, or FAX (613)
564-9554.

FERRON
in concert

Tuesday May 5 (8 pm)
Emmanuel United Church
22 Bridgeport Road West, Waterloo
Tickets: $15 (advance); $17 (door)
Phone Orders: (519) 747-8765
(Waterloo Showtime Box Office)

Wednesday May 6 (8 pm)
Kiplings
981 Wellington Road North, London
v Tickers $15 0
Kiplings Box Office: (519) 668-2695
Thursday May 7 (8 pm)
Tivoli Theatre

108 James Street North, Hamilton
- Tickets: $14 & $16 (Reserved Seating)
On sale at the Tivoli Box Office
(416) 523-6300
‘and at The Women's Bookstop
(416) 525-2970

™ Monthly Advertising

Sorry for the delay ...

With this being the transition month for
the GGLE Executive, we were somewhat
delayed in getting the newsletter out on
time. Sorry forany inconvenience this may
have caused you. Next month's newsletter,
barring any complications, should reach
your house on time.

(] [ ]
" GGLE Newsletter ‘=
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m The GGLE Newsletteris published monthly by m
® the Guelph Gay and Lesbian Equality, P.O. =
. Box 773, Guelph, ON, N1H 6L8; (519) 824-
41 20ext8575. Allsubmissions to the newslet- ™ =
- a ter are welcomed and will be considered for g
m publication. ' Opinions expressed in any arti- m
® cles or letters are those of the authors and do ®
. not necessarily reflectthe opinions ofthe GGLE -

& ¥ Executive or its Membership. Please direct al® =

m Submissions and any inquiries /o The GGLE -

m Executive to the above address. Names of m
® contributors should be included but will not be ®

: used without their express consent. : :
a Deadline : s

: Submissions for the next newsletter must be .
. received by 21 April 1992.

:AII camera ready advertising and advertisingm -
mrequiring typesetting will be considered for m
®inclusion in the newsletter. For inquiries into ™
= monthly rates, please send your correspond- .
m ence c/o The Editor tothe above address. The g
m GGLE reserves the right to limit the amount of m

® advertising sold in the newsletter. =
L] L]
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is staffed Mondays through Thursdays from 7:30 to 9:30 pm.

‘Call our office phone at (519) 824- 4120 [ext. 8575] if you
wish to leave a message at any other times.
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